SAUGUS CHARTER COMMISSION

 

 MEETING MINUTES

Of

November 29, 2007

 

 

Saugus Charter Commission was held on Thursday November 29, 2007.  The meeting was held in the Saugus Town Hall Auditorium, Saugus, Massachusetts.   The meeting was called to order by Peter Manoogian Chairman at 7:30 P.M.

 

Eight members of the nine member committee were present at roll call:

Cam Cicolini, Karen Cote, Eugene f. Decareau, Karla j. de Steuben, Albert W. Diotte, Jr., Joan I. Fowler, Peter Manoogian, Sr., Thomas Stewart. Debra Panetta  arrived at 7:35.

 

MINUTE DISTRIBUTION

 

The November 15, 2007 draft meeting minutes were distributed and all members decided that they will be voted on at the next meeting.  This will give everyone an opportunity to look over the minutes to make corrections and be voted on.

 

 

DRAFT PROPOSAL OF OPERATING RULES

 

After a brief discussion Karla J. de Steuben made a motion to add an additional 15 minute Public Forum under Section 1–Meeting Agenda between item 5 and 6 along with keeping the Public Forum at the end.

Peter Manoogian seconded the motion.

There was discussion on how long each person should be able to speak. Peter Manoogian indicated that during the initial steps of problem identification and research the second opportunity would be helpful. Later steps related to development of solutions and evaluation would include only a period at the end of the meeting for public comment.

Motion passed 6-3

 

Mr. Diotte made a motion to Amend the time limit from 5 minutes to 3 minutes under Section2: Public Input, Part1:  Time Limits.

Mr. Manoogian seconded the motion.

Debra Panetta made a Motion to Table to the next meeting. Peter seconded the motion.

Motion passed 7 – 2.

 

Under Offices and Duties it was suggested to add to the Chairman’s duties to work with the Clerk to post all meetings.

 

Ms. De Steuben made a motion to look at Part 2:  Types of Motions and present any additional motions that could be added. Mr. Manoogian asked Ms. De Steuben to prenent any specific motions that she feels should be added.  Ms. Panetta to look at Section 4 – Public Expression and present any additional information. She would develop a written proposal to share at that time.

Ms. Cicolini made a Motion to Table to the next meeting.

Mr. Manoogian  seconded the motion.

Motion passed 9 – 0.

Ms. Panetta asked about press communications as described in the proposed rules. Mr. Manoogian explained that official statements of the Charter Commission majority votes and policies would come from the Chairman. He further explained that nothing in the proposed rules would prevent any member from speaking to the press at any time.

 

PROPOSAL OF PROCESS MODEL

 

Ms. Fowler made a motion to adopt the Eights Steps of the Engineering Design Process as a process model for the Charter Commission to follow. Those steps are:

1.) Identify the need or problem.

2.) Research the need or problem.

3.) Develop possible solutions.

4.) Select the best possible solution.

5.) Construct a prototype.

6.) Test and evaluate.

7.) Communicate the solution.

8.) Redesign.

Mr. Manoogian seconded the motion.

Motion passed 9 – 0.

 

Chairman’s Report

 

45 Day Hearing Update 

 

Peter has told us that he was able to get Tom Riley for a guest speaker for the December 6th meeting at the Library. Mr. Riley is the Council President in Winthrop and was also the Chairman of that town’s charter commission.  He will be speaking at 8:00 p.m.

 

Budget Update

 

Mr. Manoogian informed the Commission that he spoke to the Town Manager and has secured our $5000 budget in an account. He indicated that the Manager was no longer insisting that the Commission’s budget be used to fund the custodian. He explained that the Commission would be responsible to distribute a preliminary report to the public in a newspaper of general circulation and that could use a significant portion of the budget. He then passed out a copy of the legal advertisement letter from the Community Newspaper (Advertiser) for the posting of the first public hearing.  The bill was given to Eugene for payment. Mr. Manoogian distributed a copy of the legal notice that will appear in the December 6th edition of the Advertiser. He explained that the notice was reviewed and approved by Town Counsel.

Mr. Manoogian also informed members that Lisa DiFiore in the purchasing office helped establish an account with Office Max. She also provided vouchers. Mr. Manoogian also obtained an account number from the Accounting department. Mr. Manoogian would share this with Mr. Decareau, the Commission’s treasurer.
 

Web Page – E-Mail

 

An E-Mail address was established. It is chartercomm@saugus-ma.gov  The E-Mail between Ms. De Steuben and Michael Donovan, the town’s Tech Director,  is attached.

 

Cable TV

 

It was discussed that the Public Hearing on December 19th will be on the Saugus Cable Channel.

 

MEMBERS UPDATE

 

Ms. De Steuben passed out a handout for an organizational chart for our current form of town government.

 

CHAPTER 17 / 4 – 2- 1 ANALYSIS

 

Each member went with their partner to different tables to go over the 4 – 2 – 1 Analysis with each other. (4 facts, 2 questions, 1 Opinion.) Mr. Manoogian requested that the members further refine, in the interest of time, that they record 2 – 1 – 1.  This information would put on poster sized paper.  These papers were then posted in order for each group to present to the whole committee.  There were questions and discussions on the overall presentation.

This exercise was done for the purpose of getting to know the current Charter.  It was discussed that another similar process may help to further everyone’s knowledge of the Charter.

(Information on the larger sheets would be transcribed by the Clerk )

 

CITIZEN INPUT

 

Mr. Horlick from the Board of Selectman spoke about what he would like to see.  He said that he would like to see a Financial Oversight Committee be formed either in house or outside to look at all sub contracted work that is done in the town from the beginning to the end of the project. Mr. Manoogian asked Mr. Horlick about the current role the Selectmen play in budget deliberations and if he felt it was adequate. Mr. Horlick indicated that the Selectmen were recently presented with three budget scenarios and picked one for FY 08 to support.

 

MEMBERS MOTIONS

 

Ms. Cicolini made a motion to nominate Ms. De Steuben to be a Communications Liaison. This would entail working with Mr. Donovan on the web page and other electronic communication enhancements.

Mr. Manoogian seconded the motion.

Motion passed 9 – 0.

 

Mr. Stewart made a motion to adjourn at 10:34 P.M.

Mr. Manoogian seconded the motion.

Motion passed 9 – 0.
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